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From Mrs Clifford: 

 

The children have enjoyed coming to School today in their own 

clothes and we have had a wonderful array of outfits based on a 

spotty and colourful theme!  The Head Girls, Olivia and Lotty, are to 

be congratulated on preparing and delivering excellent 

presentations in both Junior House and Upper School Prayers.  They 

have worked hard this week to raise money for Children in Need by 

selling the official merchandise and running various 

competitions.  Our thanks also go to Mrs Cripps and her daughter for 

sourcing the merchandise and helping with the sales. 

 

On Wednesday Year 6 attended a special Remembrance Day 

Service outside St Mary and All Saints for all of the schools in 

Beaconsfield.  Our Head Girls laid a wreath at the war memorial and 

two minutes of silence was observed.  There were various readings, 

poems and prayers presented by pupils from all of the schools in 

Beaconsfield and two of our pupils, Emily and Connie, read “In 

Flanders Field” by John Macrae. 

 

Congratulations to the following 

Junior House Stars of the Week: 

          

NC       Harmeen        

 

NCR     Poppy  

 

NWR     Avani    

 

RD        Eleanor  

 

RT         Emily            

 

1D   Amelie 

 

1M       Vaishali  

 

2HN   Elisia  

 

2GW     Hafsah  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to the following 

Upper School Stars of the Week: 
 

 

3G  Annabel  

 

3O      Erika         

 

4C  Lois  

 

4M      Ava     

 

5BH  Ella T  

 

5F  Lauren  

 

6F       Ava  

 

6K       Amelie  
 

House Points 

Daffodil 548  

Rose  616 

Shamrock 586 
Thistle  550 
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Diary Dates for week commencing Monday 16 November 

 

Mon 16 Nov 

 

08:40 – 09:00 

16:00 – 17:00 

House Assemblies 

School Management Team Meeting 

Tues 17 Nov 

 

09:30 – 14:30 

14:00 – 15:15 

ABRSM (Music Exams) 

Nursery Drop in Afternoon 

Wed 18 Nov 

 

08:40 – 09:00 

15:45 – 17:30 

Form 5BH Prayers 

Year 6 (A and B) Netball (a) v Rupert House 

NO SCIENCE CLUB 

Thurs 19 Nov 

 

16:00 – 17:15 

16:00 – 17:30 

Year 4 (A and B) Netball (h) v Berkhamsted 

Foundation Stage Staff Meeting 

Fri 20 Nov 

 

16:00 – 17:30 NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS OR SUPERVISED PREP IN UPPER 

SCHOOL OR JUNIOR HOUSE 

Sat 21 Nov 

 

10:00 – 12:30 

09:00 – 13:00 

09:30 – 11:15 

Christmas Fayre 

Saturday Swimming (no parking on site) 

NO SATURDAY DANCE CLUB 

Sun 22 Nov 

 

  

 

  

Sporting Notices  
 

 
 

Netball Results 

High March v Pipers Corner  

Year 6 (B)  4-7 Lost 

Year 6 (C) 7-1 Won 

 

St Hugh’s Tournament 

Year 5 (A) 3rd Place 

 

News 

Congratulations to Ella B, Ella C and Catherine.  On Sunday November 8 the girls took part in 

the Hillingdon Triathletes Autumn Children’s Duathlon.  The event comprised a 0.75km run 

followed by a 4.5km cycle and then a 1.5km run.  It’s a really tough event against strong 

competition and the girls did really well, achieving some very respectable times and 

medals. 

 

Next Week's Fixtures  

Mon 16 Nov  Year 6 Netball Training 

Tues 17 Nov  Year 5 Netball Training 

Wed 18 Nov  Year 6 Netball (A and B) v Rupert House (a) 

   Swimming Squads – time trials for Division 10 Gala 

   NO YEAR 4 NETBALL TRAINING 

Thurs 19 Nov Year 4 Netball (A and B) v Berkhamsted (h) 

   Swimming Squads – Time trials for Division 10 Gala 

   NO YEAR 3 NETBALL TRAINING 

 

 



  

Notices 
 

Christmas Holiday Intensive Swimming Course  

We shall again be running an Intensive Swimming Course during the Christmas holidays from 

Monday 14 to Wednesday 16 December.  Lessons are at 9:30am and 10:30am.  On Thursday 

17 December we are offering half hour 1:1 lessons between 9:00am and 12:00pm.  Further 

details will follow by email but if you would like to register your interest, please email 

swimming@highmarch.bucks.sch.uk. 

 

Extra-curricular Swimming 

We shall be emailing out the extra-curricular swimming renewal letter shortly.  However, if you 

know that you child does not wish to continue the lessons next term, please email 

swimming@highmarch.bucks.sch.uk. 

 

Parking in Sandelswood End 

Please remember to park with consideration to our neighbours.  In particular do not block the 

residents’ driveways in Sandelswood End.  This is not only inconsiderate and contrary to the 

Highway Code but is also dangerous for the cars needing to leave their properties during 

drop off and pick up times. 

 

Parents’ Parking Promise 

The JRSOs have been working on a parking promise which parents or guardians can sign to 

‘promise’ that they will drive and park carefully and considerately around the school.  This will 

be available for parents to sign up to at the JRSO stall at the Christmas Fayre.  

 

Beauty and the Beast 

An enchanting theatre production for all ages is being put on by Hope Church, Beaconsfield 

with the professional theatre group, Saltmine.  The show will take place at The Beaconsfield 

School, Wattleton Road on Sunday November 29, 4:00pm to 6:00pm.  For more information or 

to buy tickets visit www.hopebeaconsfield.co.uk, call 01494 675185 or email 

beauty@hopebeaconsfield.co.uk. 

 

Social Group Notices 
 

Quiz Night 

It's time to start thinking about putting your teams of 8 together for the Social Group Quiz 

Night on Friday January 22.  Tickets will go on sale from December 1 at £20 per person to 

include a welcome drink and Thai curry supper.  

 

Autumn Craft Party and Father Christmas Grotto 

Both of these events have now sold out and we would like to thank everyone for their 

continued support. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:swimming@highmarch.bucks.sch.uk
mailto:swimming@highmarch.bucks.sch.uk
http://www.hopebeaconsfield.co.uk/
mailto:beauty@hopebeaconsfield.co.uk


  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Notices continued 
 

  Christmas Fayre – 21 November 

 

Our House Captains would be pleased to receive items for sale in their house colours.  Items 

can be put in the House boxes in the Atrium at Upper School. 

 

NSPCC Stall 

The NSPCC stall would be grateful to receive any items of household bric-a-brac. 

 

HAMPER STALL HIGHLIGHTS  

Festive food gifts, last ever chance to buy discounted Clarins products plus chocolate 

brownie mix in a jar. 

The hamper stall is a great one-stop-shop for Christmas gifts for friends and family and treats 

for you.  As ever, we have many beautifully wrapped baskets with different combinations of 

Christmas goodies, including Christmas puddings, Baileys, port, Champagne/Cava, 

chocolates, biscuits, chutney, nuts, speciality teas, jams and marmalade.  This is the very last 

year that we will be selling discounted Clarins products, so stock up now!  We have wrapped 

sets of five products (Beauty Flash Balm, Hand & Nail Treatment Cream, Moisture Rich Body 

Lotion, and Eau des Jardins and Eau Dynamisante fragrances); the combined retail price is 

over £60 but you can buy them at the Christmas Fayre for only £20.  Finally, for the Bake Off 

champions in your life, we have Mason jars filled with layers of all the delicious dry ingredients 

you need to make a perfect batch of 16 chocolate brownies; just add butter and eggs, bake 

and enjoy.  

 

We would like to thank everyone who kindly donated baskets for the hamper stall.  We no 

longer require any more baskets as all the hampers have now been assembled. 

 

Chocolate Tombola and Bottle Stall 

We are very short of donations for these stalls so please drop in some chocolate goodies and 

bottles to the School Office. 

 

Home Made Cakes 

To all budding bakers, please put your skills to work and bake sandwich cakes, fruit cakes, 

cupcakes and muffins or alternatively please add a shop bought cake to your shopping 

trolley at the weekend.  Please drop all cakes to Upper School or Junior House next Friday, 

November 20.   

 

Raffle Tickets 

Please remember to return your raffle tickets together with payment to the School Office for 

your chance to win one of the super prizes. 

 

Hair/Nails/Tattoos 

A final request for Christmas themed hair products for this stall.  Please drop off in the School 

Office. 
 

 


